The February 5, 2020 meeting of the Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors was held at the municipal building and called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Tim Hansen.

Tim Hansen, Matt Bollinger, Paul King, Adam Smith and Norma Markle were present.

Others present were Ray & Tara Wenzel, Mike Ritz, Travis Laughman, Mike Myers, Joe & Mary Becker, Phil & Gerri Smith, Suzanne Shaffer, Andrea Burns, Betty Svireto, Chris Bronder, Dan Schmindt, Rose & Bob Becker, Clair Altland, Jeff Martin, Scott Rabenstine, Larry Sterner, Chad Markle, Wayne Markle, Bill Gromen, Meg Powell, Joyce King, Doug Brodheker, Bob & Sandi Stine, Clair Bankert and others that did not sign in.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the December 23<sup>rd</sup> and January 6th meetings were approved as distributed.

Scott Rabenstine read the January Fire Report. The Department responded to 20 calls for the month. Scott also stated that first fire department to reach the scene of a fire in the township will take control, unlike the situation going on in Dover.

Tara Wentzel volunteered to start a Facebook page and a Website for the Township. The Facebook page will be informational only, no comments will be allowed. The Webpage will be set up through PSATS. The Board thanked Tara for her assistance in these endevors.

Tim Hansen opened the floor to public comments, he stated 1 person at a time and address the Board.

Bob Stine asked about the total monies for public works in 2019 and 2020. Norma will discuss this with him after the meeting. Bob asked where the insurance is in the budget, and was told it is under misc. items.

Chris Bronder presented a sample resolution for the support of a citizens commission for legislative and congressional redistricting. This would help to alleviate gerrymandering in districts. Chris reviewed documents in a folder presented to the board. Chris, along with township residents Betty Svirsko and Suzanne Shaffer asked that the board support this resolution.

Unfinished Business: Paul King made a motion to set the Road Master base salary at \$1,150.00 per month and receive \$33.00/hour and will work at least 640 hours per year. Assistant Road Master, base salary at \$1,000.00 per month and receiver \$33.00/hours and will work at least 640 hours per year. Road crew will receive \$30.00 per hour. Grass cutters will receive \$16.50/hour. Cell phones will be paid for the Road Master and Assistant Road Master. Matt Bollinger seconded and Tim Hansen concurred.

Doug Brodheker asked how this compares to other municipalities. Bob Stine asked about the base and hourly rates. Paul stated that there is an aggressive list of road work to be done in 2020.

Norma Markle read the Planning Commission Report.

Norma Markle read the Zoning Officers Report, there was \$543.00 revenue for the month.

Norma Markle read the Zoning Officers Report, there was \$543.00 revenue for the month.

Adam Smith stated we are still waiting for the PIB Loan monies to pay for the Gitts Run Road bridge. Adam is still seeking funding for the water/flooding issues in the 6500 block of York Road. The ACT 537 Plan will be submitted to York County Planning Commission and Township Planning Commission by the end of March.

The 2019 bridge inspection report will be given at a meeting on February 20, 2020 at 3:00 PM.

Clair Bankert stated that the bridge on Iron Ridge Road has some damage. Norma will report this to the state.

Mike Myers asked about the budget for road repairs and stated the worksheet seems aggressive and would the money be there to do this. He was told this would be a 2 or 3 year plan.

Jeff Martin thanked the board for the excellent job of paving done on Yingling Drive, but stated there is water seeping through in an area near his house. Shiloh Paving will be contacted to check this out.

Scott Rabenstine asked if the weight limit signs have been removed from Gitts Run Road, he was told they have been removed.

Clair Bankert asked about reflective or flashing speed limit signs.

Norma Markle read the Treasures Report.

GENERAL FUND	_	Beginning Balance	\$207,229.94
		Revenue	29,500.07
		Expenditures	44,211.84
		<b>Ending Balance</b>	192,618.17
		-	

STATE FUND - Savings 151,892.34

Tim Hansen made a motion to pay the bills, Paul King seconded and Matt Bollinger concurred.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM.

